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The newsletter is distributed fortnightly with room reports appearing in alternate editions. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat/Sun 

29 April 
 

30 April 
BSC Open Day  

7-8.30pm 

1 May 
 

2 May 
 

3 May 
Bulb order forms 
due to the office 

4/5 May 

6 May 
School Photos 

this week 

7 May 8 May 
aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ 
night 5- 6pm 
Cycle 2 and 3 
Cross Country  

9 May 10 May 
 

11/12 May  

13 May 14 May 
NAPLAN 

15 May 
NAPLAN 

16 May 
NAPLAN 

17 May 
District Cross 

Country 
Meals on Wheels 

18/19 May 

20 May 
 
 

21 May 22 May 23 May 24 May 25/26 May 

27 May 
 
 

28 May 29 May 30 May 31 May 1/2 June 

3 June 4 June 5 June 6 June 7 June 
Report Writing 
PUPIL FREE DAY 

8/9 June 

10 June 
vǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ 

Public Holiday 

11 June 12 June 13 June 14 June 15/16 June 

17 June 
 
 

18 June 19 June 20 June 21 June 
Meals on Wheels 

22/23 June 

24 June 25 June 26 June 27 June 28 June 
Last day of term.  
School concludes 

at 2.15pm 

29/30 June 

Term 2 - Week 2 
30th April 2019 

 

2019 Term Dates: Term 1 ς 31st January ς 5th April 
    Term 2 ς 23rd April ς 28th June 
    Term 3 ς 15th July ς 20th September 
    Term 4 ς 7th October - 13th December 
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A note from Susi 
Welcome to Term 2 
 
During the school holidays there was a hive of activity preparing for some really exciting projects. In the Cycle 2 outdoor 
classroom, water pipelines and tap outlets were installed in readiness for the kitchen/sensory garden and the timeline 
of life garden. The design for a mural of leaf shapes was finalised and the Beechworth Correctional Centre team worked 
for 2 days on a variety of landscaping jobs including preparing the Ruby Room playground for further work. 
 
Another exciting project, organised by Cycle 1 Directors, Tameeka and Melissa, is the launching of an intergenerational 
learning program with the Beechworth Residential Aged Care facility. You can read more about this in the Early Years 
article in this newsletter. 
 
The first week back has been a hum of activity. On Anzac Day, Cycle 2 students, Lexi 
and Evie, laid a handmade wreath on behalf of the school at the cenotaph in the 
Town Hall gardens. This Anzac service was the best I have ever attended with a wide 
representation of organisations from our local community and impressive speeches 
by the Beechworth Secondary College school captains. 
 
On Friday, Cycle 3 students invited the whole school to an Anzac Ceremony in the 
hall. The students prepared the program, speeches and personal stories as well as 
an eye-catching banner. In music classes all students practised the Australian and 
New Zealand national anthems to sing during the ceremony.  
 
On Saturday, the Montessori Theory and Philosophy presented by Dianne Davis, 
was well attended by parents and staff and was indeed inspiring.  The Montessori 
way was clear, being the journey for each child as they construct themselves, 
moving through stages of development, building not only academic skills but also a 
deep respect for humanity and the world in which we live. What a wonderful school 
we share! 
 
This week we welcome 2 pre-service teaching practicum students, Julie in Cycle 1 
and Stephanie in Topaz in Cycle 3. Later this term, Jimmy, the assistant in the 
Montessori Adolescent Program at Beechworth Secondary College, will be 
completing practicum in Turquoise Cycle 2.  
 
Looking forward to a fantastic term! 
 
Susi 
 
 



 

 
Early Years News 
From the Ruby Room 
Welcome to Term 2, we hope that you all had a great and relaxing holiday break. We started this term with lots of 
energy and the children were very happy to come back to meet their friends and keep building relationships with their 
peers and staff. 
  
At this time of the year the mornings are quite cool, so we ask parents and 
carers to send children with appropriate clothing; e.g. a jumper or jacket for 
outdoor play. Please send at least two changes of clothes in their bags.  There 
will be times where they get wet playing in the sandpit or tan bark while 
crawling around. If you have a pair of rain pants or overalls for your child to 
protect their clothes underneath, it could be very handy.  It is a good idea also 
to dress children in layers, so if it becomes warmer around midday, we can take 
some of those layers off. 
 
As the colder months are approaching we are also asking parents to send a 
small blanket for the children who take a nap during the day.  Please label the 
blanket, otherwise we can write their name by using a laundry maker (if you 
ŘƻƴΩǘ ƳƛƴŘύΦ 
 
A big thank you to parents for ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ǿŜǘ ōŀƎǎ ŦƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǿŜǘ ŎƭƻǘƘŜǎΦ Lǘ ƛǎ 
greatly appreciated, this will help to cut down on the use of plastic bags. 
 
You have probably noticed that there have been a few changes in our outdoor area; recently the tyre mounted under 
the slide was removed by the Correctional Centre Beechworth. This is part of a new plan and design for the outdoor 



 

learning area in Ruby Room.  In the near future we will require a bit of help from volunteers for a few hours to help 
with relocating materials.  We aim to have this plan/design done in small steps throughout the year. If you are 
interested and can spare a couple of hours (or more) please contact Jess or Susi so a working bee can be organised. 
 
From Ruby Room Staff. 

 
 
 

Cycle 1 News 
From Emerald and Amethyst Rooms 
Independence 
Maria Montessori understood that in order to be free, one needs to be independent. Therefore, fostering 
independence will lead the child toward a sense of freedom and self-esteem. 
 
It is in the Cycle 1 classroom (3-6 year olds) where the foundations of independence are built. The activities that 
ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ άŘƻ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎέ ŀǊŜ the cornerstones of the Practical Life curriculum and foster confidence 
and self-esteem. As a child learns to pour water, wash dishes, put on a coat, clean their work space, prepare a snack, 
and consider others in the classroom, independence takes root and grows. 
 
άIŜƭǇ ƳŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƳȅǎŜƭŦΦέ Independence and the Montessori Philosophy by Jennifer Shields  
Maria Montessori had an innovative perspective regarding education. She did not look at a set of skills or a body of 
knowledge. Instead she focused on the development of the whole person over the course of gaining maturity: 
άaƻƴǘŜǎǎƻǊƛ ǎŀǿ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǎ ŀ ƳŜŀƴǎ ǿƘŜǊŜōȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƳƛƎƘǘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭƛǘƛŜǎ ǎƻ ŀǎ ǘƻ ŜǾŜƴǘǳŀƭƭȅ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜ 
ŀ ƳŀǘǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ ŀŘǳƭǘƘƻƻŘΦέ (Mario Montessori, Education for Human Developmentύ LǎƴΩǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƘŀǘ ŜŀŎƘ 
of us wants? For our child to become an adult who can make good decisions, who feels confident and knows 
themselves, who can both accept their reality and work to make the world a better place? The fundamental foundation 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ƭŀƛŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭƛŦŜΦ 
Here is the link if you would like to read more: 
http://montessoriguide.org/help-me-to-help-myself/ 
 
As busy adults it is important to remind ourselves not to do for the child what 
they can do for themselves. With this in mind the children can walk to the 
classroom and carry their bag; they can complete the morning set-up routine; 
they can get their hat and put it on; they can prepare their morning snack; 
and they can recognise their bodily needs. In the classroom we provide a 
prepared environment to allow the children to be as independent as possible. 
To ensure independence develops over time, we provide guidance, support 
and lessons as needed. When making purchases such as shoes, bags, 
ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƭǳƴŎƘōƻȄŜǎ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴŎŜΦ 

http://montessoriguide.org/help-me-to-help-myself/

